

## TOWN OF STRATTON STRATTON SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES JUNE 24, 2013

The Stratton School Board held an end of the 2012/2013 school year meeting on Tuesday, June 24, 2013. The meeting was called to order at 6 P.M.

## ATTENDING:

Thomas Montemagni, Chairman and Lorraine M. Weeks-Newell, Secretary.

The minutes of the June 6, 2013 meeting were read with the following modification: It was stated in the 6/6/13 minutes that Laura Hawksley had mailed a parent compliance sheet to all Stratton families who have children attending school. The minutes should have stated that Laura Hawksley had mailed a transportation form to all Stratton families who have children attending school. Thomas Montemagni motioned to approve the 6/6/13 minutes as modified and Lorraine W. Newell seconded.

## NEW BUSINESS:

A Stratton family contacted the town office for information regarding the enrollment of a PreK student for the 2013/2014 school year. Ms. Hawksley mailed the parent a Residency Policy form and application for PreK. The parent was informed by Laura Hawksley and Ms. Stacie Chiodi, PreK liaison, that the deadline for the application needed to be in the office by July 1, 2013. As of this time the application has not been received.

## BILLING:

Carol A. Joyce – Special Education contracted services \$805.00
Twin Valley Middle School District – High School tuition – Public/Instate 7,250.00

The order was reviewed. Thomas Montemagni motioned to approve the order and Lorraine W. Newell seconded. The June 24, 2013 order was signed. The total amount of the June 24, 2013 order was \$8,055.00.

As there was no other business, Lorraine W. Newell motioned to adjourn the meeting and Thomas Montemagni seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 6:25 P.M.

The Stratton School Board wishes all of it students and families a safe and enjoyable summer vacation.

Respectfully submitted,

Lorraine M. Weeks-Newell Stratton School Board Secretary